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September 22, 2009

Mr. David Mallory
Manager, Measures Development Section 

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95812

RE: Comments on the Proposed Amendments to the California Consumer Products Regulations

Dear Mr. Mallory:
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the California Air Resources Board's proposed amendments to the California Consumer Products Regulations. We commend and support the efforts to develop this regulation which achieves significant emissions reductions.  The proposed regulation is written in a clear and detailed manner and provides the needed emissions reductions committed to in the recently adopted State Implementation Plan for the Sacramento region.
We request clarification regarding the legal standing of our Rule 466 - Solvent Cleaning, following the effective date of this Consumer Product Regulation, considering the provisions of California Health and Safety Code Section 41712(f), which prohibits districts from adopting consumer product regulations that are different from a regulation adopted by the state board for that purpose. 

Rule 466 - Solvent Cleaning, was originally adopted May 23, 2002, and was recently amended September 25, 2008.  Rule 466 applies to consumer products and contains a cleaning solvent VOC content limit of 50 grams VOC per liter that is currently effective, and a 25 grams VOC per liter limit that becomes effective on September 25, 2009.  The proposed state regulation specifies a multi-purpose solvent limit of 30% VOC by weight effective December 31, 2010, and a 3% VOC by weight effective December 31, 2013.  
We would like clarification in ARB's rulemaking record on two points:

1.
We believe ARB's 3% limit is virtually equivalent to our Rule 466 25 gram limit, even though it is stated in different numerical units.  Does ARB agree that District Rule 466 is consistent with the proposed regulation and 41712(f)?
2.
ARB has indicated that South Coast's Rule 1143, which will implement ARB's 2013 3% limit in 2010, is not affected by the ARB rulemaking, even though the deadlines for compliance are different.  The same issue is raised by the District's September, 2009 implementation of its 25 gram VOC limit.  Does ARB agree that the early implementation of the new limit under our Rule 466 is consistent with 41712(f)?

We urge the California Air Resources Board to adopt the regulation at its September 24, 2009 hearing. If you have any questions regarding this comment, please contact me or Brigette Tollstrup at (916) 874-4832.
Sincerely,
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Larry Greene

Executive Director/Air Pollution Control Officer
c.  Mr. Robert Fletcher, ARB
     Ms. Janette Brooks, ARB
     Ms. Brigette Tollstrup
